Castle Canoe Club Minutes 


22 September 2009 







8.30 West Reservoir
Present: 

Claire Taylor – chair

Lindsay Ellis – membership secretary
Dave Ellis – health and safety

Mark Rowe – Club Secretary

Ed Green – Treasurer

Terry Kinsella – GLL Paddle Sports Manager

Apologies:  
Aileen Soo – Joint Social Secretary

Ian Tokelove – website and publicity

Claire Houvet  –  Joint Social Secretary.

In attendance for members slot only: 
Paul Wathan

Christine Dove

	

	Members Slot
	Members are invited to the first 15 minutes of the meeting to discuss any issues / proposals they have for the club.  Discussions may have to be cut short if they exceed the 15 minutes allocated in order for the remainder of the meeting to be held
	Action

	Social Event
	Paul Wathan raised concern that so little notice was given for the social event (games and BBQ) held on 20/09/09.  Anyone who only has access to e-mail at work, would not have known about it.  He was also concerned that this event was subsidised by members, who would not have known about the event.

Claire Taylor responded on behalf of the committee. She acknowledged that it would have been better to have given more notice.  This was due to a few circumstances that should not arise at the same time in the future

Paul also asked how much money was in the club account, and if this justified the fee increase at last AGM; which was against the Treasurers recommendation.  

Claire confirmed Fees were agreed at AGM. She confirmed she had discussed this issue with Paul previously, and would not be addressing it again.  

Action Agreed: 
Claire to forward details of bank balance to Paul as requested (details contained in these minutes for members)

 Members to receive more notice of events in future.

Claire Taylor to send mail to membership apologising for short notice.  
	 Claire T

	Matters Arising from meeting on 02/06/09/

	Topic
	Details
	Action

	BCU Membership
	BCU membership has been renewed, though confirmation not received.  To follow up
	Mark

	Signatories
	After considerable problems, it looks like the signatories have been changed.  Dave E to check his is ok then task complete.      
	Dave E

	Audit  of Accounts
	Last years accounts have been signed off.  Elaine has one query, which Ed will update on at next meeting.    
	Ed G

	Kayak Games
	Barbara has submitted receipt for purchase, and renewed membership. 
	

	Paddle Clinics
	One paddle clinic remaining. They have been very popular. 

Terry suggested the club make posters to advertise clinics in future.

Terry also suggested having more off site clinics in future.  

Claire requested West Reservoir staff give Castle some written feedback from the clinics.  Terry to arrange.   
	Terry 

Future Action.



	Organising trips 
	Future Agenda Item –

Tips for organising trips – Dave to circulate draft document. For discussion at next meeting. 
	Dave E
All – next meeting.

	Committee Handbook
	Claire to circulate changes for committee to agree.
	Claire T

	Agenda

	Officers Reports:

Social Secretary
	Claire H apologised for not being able to attend the meeting. 
Committee agreed that next social event should be something for Christmas.  Confirmed this does not have to be at the reservoir. 

Committee agreed they were happy for Claire H to organise events outside of committee meetings.  Suggested that other club members could assist with organisation.  Items to be agreed by committee – general ideas and expenditure. 

 Claire T to e-mail Claire H.
	Claire H

Claire T



	Officers Report: Membership: Lindsay
	Currently 126 members 

Some discussion about what constitutes a concession.  Recommend that Committee qualify what this is at the next AGM.   
	Lindsay

	Officers reports:

Treasurer: Ed
	On 21/09/09
Currently £5,000 in account. 
Soon to be deducted:  

£375 for paddle clinics

£2925 to GLL.
Terry Kinsella to invoice for fees at the end of September.   
	

	Officers report: Safety: Dave 
	People have been attending for Duty, though Tuesday is occasionally a problem.
Last Tuesday session to be 20/10/09.  

To inform members via e-mail and suggest they come to Brownswood Tavern after session for a drink.  
	Lindsay

	Officers Report:  secretary – Mark. 
	Nothing to report. Continues to produce minutes. 
	

	Officers report: Web: Ian
	All working well.  
Terry noted that the website calls Castle – ‘A small Canoe Kayak Club’ .  Given membership – he asked if this could be changed.  
	Ian

	Pool Sessions
	Following the last meeting,  Members were asked if they would be interested on pool sessions. About 12 people responded.  This item is to discuss pool sessions throughout winter.  
Terry reported that Noel from GLL has been off sick, so he has not been able to negotiate fees for pool.

Cost of pool:  £120 an hour

Cost of instructor:  £25 an hour

Discussion resulted in the following decision:  
6 sessions to be arranged at Brittanie Leisure Centre.  
Session 1, 2:  with instructor from GLL.  People to pre book and prepay.  Maximum 12 members. 

Session 3, 4, 5:  Casual use.  

Session 6:  with instructor from GLL. 

£10 for sessions with instructors (places to be booked and paid for up front).

£5 for other sessions – payable on the door.

Club to subsidise cost if required.  

Committee to cover duty and collect money at sessions.

7.15pm start for one hour on Tuesdays if possible.

Claire T to book and confirm dates.

Claire T to speak to Regents about the use of their equipment.   
	Claire T


	AOB:  
Polo

	Terry has put up another polo goal.  Thanks Terry.
Shane has asked committee to assistance for members to train as referees.  Claire to sent him details of new London  BCU paddle sports development officer who he is very keen on Polo and may be able to assist.  

Terry reported he has card/whistles Castle use. 
	Claire T

Terry

	Committee minutes
	Claire proposed minutes are put on website as draft and changed following next meeting once agreed.  

This will keep members more up to date.  

Agreed. Claire to advise Ian
	Claire/Ian

	Newsletter editor 
	A member has offered to assist with the Newsletter.  Agreed Claire T to contact him and suggest he could assist this year with a view to running for the post next year
	Claire

	Membership Money
	Claire T concerned about large sums of money sometimes left in the cupboard waiting to be collected. Agreed Mark and Claire will purchase suitable storage to remain in the cupboard.  
	Mark/Claire

	Suggestion Box
	Claire H has suggested Castle have a suggestion box for members ideas. The committee agreed that the 15 minutes slot at committee meetings served this purpose.   To ensure details of the slot are put on the website.
	Ian.


Next Meeting:  Monday 23 November at Brownwood Tavern at 7pm.  
(Committee unable to commit to meeting on Sunday during November/December) 
	Item
	Action Required
	Who
	When

	Links with GLL
	Meetings with GLL
	Claire
	Ongoing

	Concession
	Committee to make recommendation to specify  what constitutes a concession for membership. 
	Claire
	2010 AGM

	Paddle Clinics
	To have posters at the club to advertise clinics
	2010 committee
	2010


